BOROUGH OF KETTERING

STANDARDS COMMITTEE

Meeting held – 15th January 2007  


Present:
Julie Miller (Independent Member) Chair




Borough Councillors R Groome, Hakewill and Rennie     




Jo Frier, Stuart Kilpatrick and Lloyd Landry (Independent 


Members)




Gordon Shorley (Parish Council Representative)

1 member of the Public and 1 Member of the Press were also present


Also Present: Jonathan Eatough (Monitoring Officer)




Sarah Goodman (Committee Administrator)

06.STA.33

APOLOGIES




Apologies for absence were received from Margaret 



Talbot.  
06.STA.34

MINUTES






06.STA.35

MATTERS OF URGENCY




None.
06.STA.36

DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST




None.
06.STA.37

RECRUITMENT AND RETIREMENT OF 




INDEPENDENT MEMBERS (A1)





A report was submitted to update members on the 



recruitment of a new independent member to the 



Standards Committee, and Stuart Kilpatrick was 



welcomed to the meeting.  




A draft set of rules regulating the recruitment and 



retirement of independent members was presented to the 


committee for comment.  The following comments were 


made in respect of the rules: 





· 7.1  - reword to ‘tighten’ up length of term of office of Chair. Will serve 4 years with an option to serve another 4 years 

· 5.1 add word …‘preferably’ 3 of the most….

It was 












06.SC.38

CODE OF CONDUCT – UPDATE (A2) 




A report was submitted advising the committee on the 


current position regarding the revised code of conduct.  It 


was noted that the revised code was expected in the 



coming week and that any consultation period was 



unlikely to exceed six weeks. In view of this it was


06.SC.39

CODE OF CONDUCT – COMPLIANCE UPDATE (A3)




A report was submitted to update members on the 



operation of the code of conduct following a request from 


a member of the Standards Committee. Details of cases 


available on the Standards Board for England website 


and cases that had been dealt with locally were provided 


to the Committee. 




It was noted that two cases of alleged breaches of the 


code of conduct provisions on declarations of interest 



were currently under consideration by the Standards 



Board for England. It was also noted that it was not 



appropriate to detail the nature of the investigations until 


the matter had been investigated. 




The committee discussed training for new Councillors 



elected in the forthcoming elections and the following 



points were noted:  

· Use cases from the Standards Board in training

· Give further training after 6 months

· Consider sending preliminary information on standards to candidates prior to the election

· Members of the Standards Committee to be involved in training new Councillors on standards issues

· Include David Cook’s introductory talk on the history of Standards Committees as part of the new Councillor induction

It was 


06.SC.40

FEEDBACK – 5TH ANNUAL ASSEMBLY – VERBAL 



REPORT (A4)



Councillor Hakewill and Jonathan Eatough provided 



information on the Annual Assembly including:

· 22%  of cases reported to the Standards Board for England are subject to investigation, with 78% having no further action

· The new Code of Conduct would hopefully be introduced from 3rd May 2007

· From 2008 the Borough Council will receive all allegations and make the decision if a matter is dealt with at all, passed to an Ethical Standards Officer or dealt with locally.

The meeting started at 7pm and ended at 8.06pm)

Signed………………………………………………………..

Chair

RESOLVED		


that the minutes of the meeting held on  2nd October 2006 be approved and signed by the Chair, subject to the following amendments:


 Lloyd Landry and Gordon Shorley had given apologies for the meeting. Minute 04.STA.32, Recruitment of Independent Standards Member, bullet point five add ’not the longest serving member’.





RESOLVED


that any further comments on the rules  be forwarded to Jonathan Eatough as soon as possible.








RESOLVED


(i) that the revised Code of Conduct be emailed to members of the Standards Committee  as soon as it is received�(ii) that a meeting of the Standards Committee be held on 8th February 2007 to consider and comment on the revised Code of Conduct. 





RESOLVED


Standards training for new councillors be discussed at the next regular meeting of the Standards Committee in April 2007








Standards Committee No.1
15.1.07


